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APD Releases Details of Recent Officer-Involved Shootings 
 

ALBUQUERQUE, N.M. – The Albuquerque Police Department released details today of 
recent officer-involved shootings. 
 
Oct. 14, 2019 – 425 Tennessee St NE 
Summary of incident: 

 Officers were dispatched at 2:01 a.m. to a domestic violence call after the caller 
said he received a text message from a friend stating her ex-boyfriend was at her 
apartment and threatening her with a gun.  

 Dispatchers were not able to make contact with the person who sent the text 
message, and several officers arrived on scene. 

 An officer observed through a window a male pointing a gun at the back of a 
female’s head. Officers made contact with the male at the front door. He was still 
armed and refused to follow commands and went back inside the apartment. 

 Officers determined the female appeared to be in distress and established a 
perimeter and attempted negotiations with the occupants. 

 The female called 911 and said she did not know why officers were there. She 
claimed to be alone and did not want to talk to officers.  

 Based on the subjects not exiting the apartment and reliable information that the 
male was holding the female against her will, a tactical activation was initiated. 

 The Crisis Negotiation Team began communicating with the male. At the same 
time, officers discovered the male had active felony warrants for his arrest 
relating to sex offenses. 

 As negotiations failed, and the female was still believed to be under duress, 
SWAT officers created a hostage rescue plan and made entry into the apartment. 

 Upon entry, officers reported the male had a two-handed grip on the gun, which 
he was pointing at officers as he stood in the hallway. Officers discharged their 
firearms in response to being confronted by the male pointing a gun at them. 

 The individual, Daniel James Wood, died as a result of his wounds. 
 
Offender: Daniel James Wood (2/23/1990) 
  
The officers involved in the shooting were: 

 Officer Justin Jones, who has been with the department since 2007, has 
been involved in two prior officer-involved shootings. 
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 Officer Damian Lujan, who has been with the department since 2007, 

has been involved in one prior officer-involved shooting. 
 


